
 

 

St Mary's Easter Newsletter 11.04.2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Easter is right around the corner! This week, pupils have taken part in the events leading up 

to the joy of the Resurrection on Easter Sunday. Reception and Year 1 led our Palm Sunday 

celebration at the beginning of the week. Year 5 acted out the Ten Plagues of Egypt, Year 3 

and 4 shared the origins of the Passover and talked about the Last Supper, Year 2 covered 

the Washing of the Feet and finally Year 6 invited the whole school to take part in the 

Stations of the Cross. The children are now well rehearsed and well prepared for Holy Week. 

What else has been happening this half term? 

Year 1 enjoyed their visit to Weaver Hall and Workhouse. House of Dance provided our 

pupils with a fun and energetic dance workshop. Year 6 represented St Mary's in the Netball 

Competition at Middlewich High.  

April is a very important month to observe and promote understanding for Limb Loss and 

Limb Difference Awareness Month and World Autism Awareness Month. As a school we 

know how important it is to acknowledge, accept and celebrate our differences. 

We would like to extend our gratitude to our teachers, governors, staff and parents for their 

continued to support to St Mary's. It is your dedication and contributions which help make 

our school a great place for our pupils to continue to grow and flourish. 



And finally, we would like to end by saying a huge thank you to Mrs Ashley, our reception 

teacher, who is leaving us today,  for all her hard work and dedication at St Mary's. We wish 

you all the very best in your new chapter!  

Have a peaceful and joyful Easter! 

God bless 

Mrs Janet McKinlay 

Headteacher 

School RE Inspection 

We welcomed Carol Morgan and Emily Cahill for our two day Religious Education Inspection 

on Thursday, 3rd and Friday 4th April.  The children rose to the occasion and showed 

themselves in a very positive light. A big thank you to all the staff and governors who helped 

us to showcase the work we do to promote our faith and ensure our pupils thrive in the 

wider world when they leave us in Year 6 with sound values and judgement. 

 

Stations of the Cross 

 

As part of their RE topic this term, Year 6 walked to St Mary's Church on Wednesday 2nd 

April to take part in Stations of the Cross with Father Vijay and Deacon Chris.  



Jubilee Workshop 

 

We had a cross curricular workshop focusing on the 2025 Catholic Jubilee on 10th April. The 

children explored the Jubilee’s theme “Pilgrims of hope” discussing what a pilgrimage is and 

the characteristics of a pilgrim. 

In smaller group sessions, children were introduced to Luce – the Vatican mascot of the 

jubilee and her friends. The symbolism of Luce was explained and there was the chance to 

learn some basic Italian such as greetings, saying your name and where you come from. Each 

child  produced a small jubilee token to bring home linked to Luce or the jubilee logo.  

St Mary's Nursery 

 

Please see our nursery page for more information  

 



Nursery Page1 

Come and See  - Tuesdays here after Easter 

 

Tuesday Get Togethers 

Dates: 22/04/25, 29/04/25, 06/05/25, 13/05/25, 20/04/25 

Time: 19:00 - 20:00 

Come along. Refreshments provided. 

The Chosen series is a groundbreaking historical drama based on the life of Jesus which gives 

us an intimate look at Jesus's life and teachings. 

Come and discuss the content and reflect on what it means to you personally.  

When: every Tuesday for 5 weeks 

Holiday Clubs 

Please register your interest with Coach Gary.  

Depending on numbers, Coach Gary intends to run future summer holiday clubs.  If this 

would be of interest to you, please contact Coach Gary directly with your dates on 

garyssc@hotmail.co.uk2 or pick up the booking forms from the office. 

 
1https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/page/nursery-page/155819 
2mailto:garyssc@hotmail.co.uk 

https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/page/nursery-page/155819
mailto:garyssc@hotmail.co.uk


 

 



Return to School Reminder dates 



 



School Trip Reminders 

Please pay on ParentPay - Green are school residential - Red are school day trips 

 

PE & Swimming Timetable from 22.04.2025 

 

Children are to now wear their school uniform each day and bring their PE and swimming 

kit on their PE/Swimming day. 

Kids with Bricks Wednesday Club 3pm to 4pm 

The club costs £3.99 +VAT per child per session and is paid for termly in advance. All club 

places are reserved and paid for online. Just go to www.kidswithbricks.com3 to book your 

child’s place 

Summer 1- 5 weeks from 23rd April 2025 

Summer 2-6 weeks from 11th June 2025 

 
3http://www.kidswithbricks.com/ 

http://www.kidswithbricks.com/


School Clubs from Tuesday 22nd April 2025 

SIGN UP FOR CLUBS SET UP FOR NEXT HALF TERM 

Monday Athletics/Tri Golf KS1 & KS2 

Tuesday Cricket/Rounders KS2 

Wednesday Dance/Football KS2 

Thursday Rugby/Basketball KS2 

Friday Gymnastics & Wall Apparatus KS1 & KS2 

Monday to Friday - Sports Clubs 3 - 4pm £4.00 per session details are on ParentPay for 

parents that have signed up. 

Kids with Bricks Wednesday Club 3pm to 4pm 

The club costs £3.99 +VAT per child per session and is paid for termly in advance. All club 

places are reserved and paid for online. Just go to www.kidswithbricks.com4 to book your 

child’s place 

Summer 1- 5 weeks from 23rd April 2025 

Summer 2-6 weeks from 11th June 2025 

 
4http://www.kidswithbricks.com/ 

http://www.kidswithbricks.com/


Language Club Thursday 3pm to 4pm 

 

Starting from 24th April 2025 there will be a KS2 Spanish Club on a Thursday 3pm to 4pm. To 

book please visit  www.llamalanguages.co.uk5 

House of Dance 

We are excited to announce that from Wednesday 30th April 2025 House of Dance will hold 

a regular dance workshop at St Mary's from 3pm to 4pm, running for the whole summer 

term.  

Below is the booking link  

https://house-of-dance-chester.classforkids.io/info/578  

It will be £5.50 per session. 

It is super easy, just click the link above, which takes you to the booking page, fill in all details 

and pay.   

If you would like  further information, it is all below for you.  

They also run a fabulous Theatre School at The Grange Junior School on Saturday 10am-1pm.  

 
5http://www.llamalanguages.co.uk/ 

https://house-of-dance-chester.classforkids.io/info/578
http://www.llamalanguages.co.uk/


They would love to see you Amazing Little Ones dancing away!  

https://www.facebook.com/HouseofDance1  

https://www.instagram.com/house0fdance/  

https://houseofdance.co.uk/  

Rock Steady Music Friday 8.30am to 10.30am 

Rock Steady Music run inclusive rock and band sessions in school on a Friday morning 

8.30am to 10.30am to book a place please go to the below link.  

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/ 

We hope you all enjoyed their amazing end of term concert on Friday 4th April 2025. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/HouseofDance1
https://www.instagram.com/house0fdance/
https://houseofdance.co.uk/
https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/


Upcoming Sporting Events 

 

Please see attached dates of all competitions for St Mary’s, which we hope to attend unless 

it clashes with a residential or event in school. 

Notifications are on ParentPay for the Spring term, please can parents ensure they turn their 

ParentPay notification settings on, so that they don’t miss them and let the school office 

know if they are chosen and cannot attend the event for any reason. 

All available event information will be in the ParentPay description and final details will be 

issued 2 weeks before the event when the school receives them from the event organiser. 

The team kit will be issued to each pupil on the event day and they can get changed in 

school. 

 

School Fundraising 

Big Lent Walk - Pupils have taken part in this fundraiser for CAFOD. Sponsor forms have been 

sent out. Please return after the holidays. 

Thank you to everyone for bringing an Easter egg in on Friday 4th April for non-uniform day 

which were used for raffle prizes.  

PTA Events  

Please see below up -and -coming events for your diary, further details will follow. 

Beetle Drive Bingo - Fri- 9th   May 2025 

Movie night - Tue 20-May-2025 

Fri 27-June-2025 - Bring in a bottle -  non uniform day 

Fri 4-July-2025 -Summer fair 



 

Bags 2 School 

Congratulations to our newly appointed Mini Vinnies. A big thank you to Father Vijay and 

Miss Cook for interviewing the candidates.  They are working hard on fundraising ideas and 

their next initiative will be Bags 2 School which starts Tuesday 22nd April. Please have a clear 

out over Easter and leave donations outside the front entrance any time between Tuesday, 

22nd and Tuesday, 29th April. We can accept donations before Easter if you have a bag ready 

for recycling and want to get rid of it! 

All donated clothing/items will be collected on Wednesday 30th April 2025. 



 

 



Community Events 

 



Supporting a Child with ADHD and Autism 

 



SEND Parents Coffee Morning 

 



Warmingham Wakes- Saturday 3rd May 

 



 

This year there will be a colouring competition at the stalls. Entry details will be detailed on 

the back of the printed picture which have been handed out to children in class. 

It would be amazing if the children and their families attended the Wakes and brought their 

picture with them to the colouring stall.  



Creative Craft Fairs - Please join us this Saturday 12th April 2025 

 

We are excited to announce that Creative Craft Fairs will be using St Mary's to host their 

Craft Fairs on the following dates. 

We hope you can support them and the school to raise money for St Mary's. 

Saturday 4th October 2025 

Saturday 29th November 2025 

School Menu 

School Menu6 see this link for the school menu and catering information. 

After half term the Spring / Summer Menu will be available and we will start back on 

Week 1 on Tuesday 22nd April 2025. 

 
6https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/page/school-meals/9768 

https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/page/school-meals/9768


Contacting the School Office New Email Address 

When contacting the school office for parent queries relating to clubs, medical 

appointments or school payment items, please contact the school office email which is:  

schooloffice@stmrc.uk7 

If you have a general enquiry or a query regarding admissions or paper copies of any 

information published on our website, please contact the School Business Manager at: 

admin@stmrc.uk8 

To contact the headteacher Mrs Janet McKinlay, please email head@stmrc.uk9 

To contact our school SENCO Miss Laura Dziamarski, please email ldziamarski@stmrc.uk10 

If you have a query or concern regarding your child please speak with your child’s class 

teacher in the first instance. 

Absence 

• Reporting an absence, please ring 01606 516 171 & select option 1, by 9am latest 

each day. State child’s full name, class and reason for absence 

St Mary's Catholic Primary School  

Manor Lane, Middlewich. CW10 9DH 

01606 516 171 

Office hours are Monday to Friday 8.00am to 4.00pm  

Visit us on the web at  https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/ 

 
7mailto:schooloffice@stmrc.uk 
8mailto:admin@stmrc.uk 
9mailto:head@stmrc.uk 
10mailto:ldziamarski@stmrc.uk 

https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/
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mailto:head@stmrc.uk
mailto:ldziamarski@stmrc.uk
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